
Washington Township Board of Supervisor’s Meeting 

March 17, 2025 
 

 

 

 

The Washington Township Board of Supervisor’s met at the Municipal Building on March 17, 

2025, as advertised. 

All 3 Supervisors were present. 

Chairman Dan McGregor called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. with the Pledge of Allegiance 

to the Flag. 

Supervisor Harlen Anderson, Jr. made a motion to approve the minutes from February 17, 2025 

meeting. 

Supervisor Jeff Propps seconded the motion. 

Supervisor  Dan McGregor made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report as read and to be 

filed for audit. Supervisor Jeff Propps seconded the motion. 

 

Supervisor Dan McGregor gave the following EMS reports. Penn State Health Life Lion EMS 

had a total of 215 dispatches for the month of January. Six were in Washington Township and 5 

were handled by Penn State. For the month of February, they had a total of 196 dispatches, 3 

were in the Township, 2 were handled by Penn State. Northern York County Fire Rescue EMS 

had 30 dispatches for the month of February. None were in Washington Township. Wellsville 

Fire Company was dispatched to 30 calls for the month, 1 was in the Township. Northeast 

Adams Fire & EMS was dispatched to 38 calls for the month of February, 3 were in the 

Township.  

 

Subdivision Plans: 
No plans were presented. 

 

 

Business from the Floor: 
Resident John Peters stated the guard rail needs repaired at the bridge at Detter’s Mill and Blue 

Hill School Rd. The Secretary will call about this again. 

 

Old Business: 
Supervisors continued their discussion about the bid submitted for Trash pick-up from Republic 

Services. After much discussion with residents, Supervisor Dan McGregor made a motion to  

rejected the bid since they had no other bid to compare it with. Supervisor Harlen Anderson, Jr., 

seconded the motion. Motion carried. 

Earl Hughes, property owner for Parcel LD-44, was present to asked if the Supervisors could 

waive the Township’s Fee for his building permit. His numerous permits have been going on 

since 5/20/2010. He needs to apply for a new permit with Approved Code Services. He stated he 

is about 60% done with his home. The Supervisors will try to come up with a fair price, but the 

work will need to be completed within the 1 year that the permit is good for. There will be no 

more extensions! 



Supervisor Dan McGregor made a motion to give a 90-day extension for the Groff Julius Land 

Development plan. Supervisor Jeff Propps seconded the motion. 

Supervisor Dan McGregor made a motion to give The York Water Company  also a 90-day 

extension for their subdivision plan. Supervisor Harlen Anderson, Jr., seconded the motion. 

Supervisor McGregor reminded residents of the Spring-Clean-up dates, April 9th & 10th -8:00-

3:30 and April 11th, 8:00- 12:00. 

 

New Business: 
Supervisor Dan McGregor made a motion to have the Secretary advertise for bids to be opened 

at next month’s meeting, for various stones, E-3 delivered, hot mix black top , line painting and 

fuels. Supervisor Jeff Propps seconded the motion. 

Supervisor Dan McGregor informed residents that Ag Security Applications are due in the office 

by June 1st. 

Supervisor Dan McGregor also informed residents that there is a new website for the Township. 

www.washingtontownshipyc.net 

 

 

Solicitor’s Report: 
Solicitor Sharon Myers had nothing additional to discuss. 

 

 

Supervisor Dan McGregor made a motion to pay the bills out of the General Funds Account 

totaling $23,936.59 and the State Account totaling $157.78. Supervisor Harlen Anderson, Jr., 

seconded the motion. 

  

Supervisor Harlen Anderson, Jr. made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:33 P.M. Supervisor 

Jeff Propps seconded the motion. 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

Diane Deardorff, Secretary/Treasurer 
 

 

 

 


